CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL MEETING     
JULY 5, 2011

Minutes of the regular City Council meeting held on July 5, 2011 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Brent Sanford and Council Members Justin Voll, Kris Pacheco and Deanne Valenzuela. Absent were Council Members Dave Uhlich (approved), Shane Homiston (approved) and Bruce Erickson (unapproved).  Also present was City Auditor Skoglund, City Planner Moen, Attorney Wyatt Voll and Supt of Public Works Smith.  Mayor Sanford called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Council Member Voll moved to approve the minutes of the city council meetings held on June 6 and June 27, 2011 as presented.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried unanimously.    
Mayor Sanford called the Public Hearing, as advertised, to order for the application for Annexation for Cary and Darlene Garmann.  There were no written protests received.  Comments were taken from the public.  The Public Hearing was closed.   
Council Member Valenzuela moved to approve Laura Sanford’s request on behalf of the W.C. Chamber of Chamber, to have the streets blocked off at 8:00 a.m. for the Street Fair (from Park Ave NE to 4th Ave NE) and allow alcohol on Main Street and sidewalks for Ribfest from 4:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. on August 12, 2011.  An alcohol-free area will be provided and no glass bottles will be allowed on the streets, alleys or sidewalks.  Homefest will have streets cleaned up by 2:00 a.m. Motion seconded by Council Member Voll and carried unanimously. 

Jody Renbarger, West Plains Insurance, was present and reviewed the ND Insurance Reserve Insurance policy and premium ($17,912.00) with the city council.  Council Member Pacheco moved to approve the insurance coverage with West Plains Insurance for Liability, Automobile and Inland Marine Insurance with a $2,000,000.00 limit of liability coverage from July 17, 2011 to July 17, 2012.   Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried with the following roll call vote:  ayes:  Voll, Pacheco and Valenzuela.  nays:  none.
Jeff Dodds was present and informed the city council on his plans for the property he purchased at 105 North Main Street and 100 Park Ave West.  
Jim Svihovec, president of the Roughrider Fund Committee, was present to review the Roughrider Funds applications submitted by NW Dakota Public Transit and also W.C. Park Board.  
Upon the recommendation of the Roughrider Fund Committee, Council Member Valenzuela moved to accept the Roughrider Fund application submitted by Williston Council for the Aging for NW Dakota Public Transit for a $24,000 grant being paid out @ $2,000 per month to provide taxi services on Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes: Pacheco and Valenzuela.  nays: Voll.  A.J. Mock, NW Director of Senior Citizen Program was also present.
Upon the recommendation of the Roughrider Fund Committee, Council Member Voll moved to accept the Roughrider Fund application submitted by Watford City Park Board and to approve a $75,000 grant to fix and upgrade parks in Watford City. Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes: Pacheco, Voll and Valenzuela.  nays:  none.  
         

Kirk Wold and Tammy Wilson attended the meeting on behalf of Cheetah Services and their denied Conditional Use Renewal for Temporary Workforce Housing.  Mr. Wold expressed that he would like to seek other options they may have to relocate the temporary housing located on their property.  Option one would be to relocate the housing to a different area on the lot so that it would not be contiguous to the elementary school property.  Option two would be to de-annex the southeast corner of the Carmen Wold property recently annexed into the city and move the housing to that property.  Because a Conditional Use Permit is specific to the property approved on an application, could they be accommodated by being able to designate this new property on their current application for the housing since currently no new Temporary Workforce Housing is allowed.   The City Council determined that the property was still considered as being in the Agricultural Zone and would only require a conditional use permit to allow the relocation of the Cheetah Services housing to the site. De-annexation would not be required. The timeline for the closing of Cheetah Services at its present location will still be enforced.
Police Chief Herfindahl was present and gave an update on the police department. Council Member Pacheco moved to purchase a base station radio for an estimated cost of $3,500.  Motion seconded by Council Member Voll and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes:  Pacheco, Voll and Valenzuela.  nays:  none.
Council Member Pacheco moved to approve the category and step increase for Troy C. White Owl based on Police Chief Herfindahl’s promotion of Troy C. White Owl’s to Police Sergeant effective July 1, 2011.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes:  Pacheco, Voll and Valenzuela.  nays: none.
Upon the recommendation of the Planning Commission, Council Member Voll moved to approve the recommendation of the Planning Commission to approve the Conditional Use Permit Expansion request of an existing Conditional Use Permit to allow for additional Temporary Workforce Housing issued to Marty and Crystal Mulder based on the updated site plan that was submitted.   Motion died for a lack of a second.
Council Member Voll moved to approve hiring Brianna Allex for the VOE student position to begin working this fall at the beginning of the school year.  Salary will be $9.50 per hour. Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes: Pacheco, Voll and Valenzuela.  nays: none.  

Council Member Voll moved to approve the Second Reading on Ordinance #237 Adding Section 7-111 to Article I to Chapter VII of the City of Watford City Ordinances Regulating the Keeping of Wild Animals Within City Limits.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes: Pacheco, Valenzuela and Voll.  nays: none. 

Council Member Voll moved to approve the Second Reading on Ordinance #238 Adding Section 4-1601 to Article 16 of Chapter IV of the City of Watford City Ordinances Relating to Track Out Materials.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll cal vote:  ayes: Valenzuela, Voll and Pacheco.  nays: none.
Council Member Voll moved to approve the Second Reading on Ordinance #239 Annexing Property to the City of Watford City per Annexation Application for Sundeen’s Addition submitted by Ross L. Sundeen.   Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes: Valenzuela, Pacheco and Voll.  nays: none.
Council Member Voll moved to approve the First Reading on Ordinance #240 - Annexation for Cary and Darlene Garmann. Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried unanimously. 
Council Member Voll moved to approve the raffle permit application for Wolves Booster Club.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried unanimously.  

Council Member Pacheco moved to approve Mayor Sanford’s appointments:  Motion seconded by Council Member Voll and carried unanimously.    
· Approve the appointment of Luke Taylor to the Airport Authority to July 1, 2015 to fill the unexpired term of Wallace Johnson.

· Approve the appointment of Justin Smith to the Safety Committee to June 30, 2012 filling the unexpired term of Jim Johnsrud.

· Approve the appointment of Curt Moen to the Safety Committee to June 30, 2012 filling the unexpired term of Patricia Skoglund.

· Approve the appointment of Justin Smith as Risk Management Officer to May 1, 2012 filling the unexpired term of Patricia Skoglund.
· Approve the appointment of Caralynn Olson to the McKenzie County Public Library Board to January 1, 2012 to fill the unexpired term of Audre Clifton.

City Planner Moen and Supt of Public Works Smith both presented their monthly reports to the city council.  
It is consensus of the city council to hold the monthly City Council meetings at 6:00 p.m. on a trial basis.  
Council Member Pacheco moved to approve the bills as listed: EFTPS $12,020.93; EFTPS $9,087.46; Tasc $217.26; Tasc $217.26; NDPERS $390.00; NDPERS $415.00; ND Job Service $229.19; Verizon $609.06; Postmaster $142.00; Colonial Insurance $117.15; BCBS $14,740.10; NDPERS $6,181.73; NDPERS $170.34; State Tax Commissioner $3,689.66; Symetra $176.32; MDU $9,643.37; Postmaster $474.70; Payroll $66,075.56; Abel Enterprises $1,417.50; Advanced Engineering $54,715.50; Alfred Brown $240.00; Lloyd Brown $240.00; Andrew Langowski $74.46; Applied Concepts, Inc. $2,312.50; Astro Chem Service, Inc.$30.00; Badlands Hardware $99.96; Badlands Hardware, Inc. $1,761.37; Balco Uniform $283.00; Bismarck Tribune $1,123.58; Buds Pump Service $125.00; Carquest Auto Parts $54.05; Charlie's Service $200.00; City Of Williston $330.60; Cretex Concrete Products $2,652.30; D & J Cleaners & Supply $150.25; Dacotah Paper Co. $340.46; Dakota Diesel $142.46; Dennis L. Johnson $125.00; Double M Electric $410.20; Dylan Bostic $304.00; Ek Plumbing $200.00; Elliot Excavating $3,500.00; Fargo Water Equipment $5,325.72; Farmers Union Oil Co $171.61; Farmers Union Oil Co $4,324.71; First International Bank $15.00; Gaffaney's, Inc. $252.67; Gary Hoffman $50.27; Gene's Tree Service $140.00; Hawkins $5,404.21; Heggen Equipment $344.75; Huebner Outdoor Services $30,750.00; Interstate Standard $154.13; Jim Hanson Masonry $5,350.00; Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson, Inc. $142.29; Kohler Communications $807.00; Lund Oil $1,439.66; McKennett Law Firm $4,970.50; McKenzie Co Farmer $1,411.66; McKenzie County Auditor $958.60; McKenzie County Healthcare Systems $1,046.56; McKenzie County Recorder $60.00; McKenzie County Rural Water $11,394.22; McKenzie Electric Coop $396.00; Meuchel Computer Service $399.27; Michael Todd & Company $708.43; Mondak Portables $1,087.32;ND Dept Of Health $25.00; ND Petroleum Tank Fund $200.00; ND State Fire & Tornado Fund $3,867.20; NDSU Extension Pesticide Program $65.00; OK Implement $423.88; One Call Concepts, Inc. $148.20; Oscar Knudtson $528.56; Otis Elevator Company $1,235.64; Power Plan $452.00; Pristine Water Solutions $2,223.00; Pro Auto Body $323.42; Roughrider Industries $717.00; S & S Motors $923.31; Sanitation Products $122.64; Sherwin-Williams Co. $1,360.05; Slade Herfindahl $62.92; Swanston Equipment $3,937.07; Theodore Roosevelt Expressway $7,000.00; Todd Hayden $180.00; Visa $861.24; Watford City Park District $90,000.00; West Plains Insurance, Inc. $17,912.00.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried unanimously. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:43 pm.  The next regularly scheduled City Council meeting will be on Monday, August 1, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall.  These minutes are published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1. 
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______________________________
Patricia Skoglund, City Auditor



Brent Sanford, Mayor
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